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DATES TO ADD TO YOUR DIARY!

PLEASE KEEP UP TO DATE WITH WHAT IS HAPPENING AT OUR SCHOOL BY HEADING TO THE SCHOOL 

CALENDAR ON OUR WEBSITE: St Joseph's Calendar

ST JOSEPH’S CATHOLIC SCHOOL CENTENARY

The Date is set! Saturday 20th November 2021

Next Meeting:  14 JULY  7.30 pm  in the school 

basement.  

ALL WELCOME.

Come and contribute to this great milestone in 

our history!

Registrations Forms will be available on our 
facebook page and website on the 1st of July

Thank you to those who have offered to sponsor 
a Feature Page in the King Country News. The 
feature page will advertise the Centenary date, 
encourage registrations and inform the 
community about St Joseph’s school history. 
There is still space available! 
To advertise your business and/or support this 
Feature Page will cost $75. 
Please consider supporting the Centenary 
celebrations in this way.

Email addresses of past pupils:  Please forward 
any emails you have of past pupils to:
office 07 8788190  or email 
principal@stjosephtk.school.nz or 
suzanne@stjosephtk.school.nz

  

If you can help with any of the above - Please call 
the office 07 8788190  or email 
principal@stjosephtk.school.nz or 
suzanne@stjosephtk.school.nz

YUMMY STICKERS

Please keep on collecting the Yummy stickers as we 

are able to get free sports gear. The amount available 

to us to use depends on the number of stickers and 

labels we collect. More stickers and labels the more 

sports gear we get to order! Thank you 

for your sterling effort this year. We will 

be able to put in our order for this year,

soon. 

PDF link

ATTENDANCE
Thank you very much for contacting the school in the 

case of your child being absent. Please continue to do so 

if your child is not going to be at school for ANY 

REASON, please call 878 8190 and choose from the 

available options - please leave a message, email the 

office, text on 027 878 8190 or send through an absence 

notice from the website. 

SCHOOL LUNCHES

Just a reminder that our school lunch order 
form is 
available on our school website. Follow this 
link to
print one off. Lunches can be ordered on 
Tuesdays 
and Fridays. 
School lunch order form

SCHOOL UNIFORMS
Please take note: when you order uniform items from 
Elizabeth Michael, you are welcome to have the items 
shipped to the school at 26 Seddon Street Te Kuiti for more 
reasonable courier costs. You can also add this request into 
the “Comments” box on the order form and Elizabeth Michael 
will send it to the school address. 
PLEASE FOLLOW THIS LINK TO OUR SCHOOL WEBSITE TO 
PLACE AND ORDER. 
https://www.stjosephtk.school.nz/uniform/ 

PINK SHIRT DAY

Tomorrow, 19 May we will be wearing pink for Pink Shirt Day.   Countrywide people 

will be wearing pink to show their support against bullying. 

We are wearing something PINK with our uniforms tomorrow, if you would like to 

participate. 

SPORTS FEE PAYMENTS DUE TO THE SCHOOL

 If you need to make a payment to the school, we would appreciate if you could make  

payments via internet banking. The account name and number is on the statement / 

invoice. Please email the school office if you need the bank account name and number 

in case of no statement / invoice.

FUNDRAISING - WE HAVE A WINNER!!  

We have done the draw for the Mongoose Switchback Expert 

Mountain Bicycle! The draw was done by an officer from the 

Te Kuiti Police Station. We are happy to announce that ticket 

number 17 was the winning ticket. 

Congratulations to Toni Bolger for buying the 

winning ticket!!

We are very happy that our NEW online payment system was

a great success. We are using the same system for 

Rimu’s firewood raffle

OXFORD PIES 

We have a new school wide fundraiser going - we’re selling Oxford 

Pies! A firm favourite with all of us! The order forms went home last 

week. Order forms are on both sides of the page. Follow this link for 

more forms: Oxford Pies Fundraiser   Please sell as many pies as you can! 

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS 
The Kiwi Kids Club at the Anglican Church Hall open 
Mon to Friday from 7am to 5.45pm ages from 5 to 13 
years Winz subsidy available. I will be putting on a van 
to pick up TeKuiti children's limited seats pickups about 
8-830am drop offs 5pm.  Our programme is Ten pin 
bowling, Waingaro Hot Springs. Leap Trampoline laser 
tag and trap, Hamilton Zoo, Menz Shed. TeAwamutu 
Movies, Jewellery making, Technology and McDonalds, 
Carnival Day To enroll your child for what days you 
need contact Wiggs 021491616 

mailto:office@stjosephtk.school.nz
https://www.stjosephtk.school.nz/calendar/
mailto:principal@stjosephtk.school.nz
mailto:suzanne@stjosephtk.school.nz
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The good you do today may be forgotten tomorrow - DO GOOD ANYWAY. This 
statement which is just a small part of a larger piece attributed to Teresa of 
Calcutta struck me as capturing the challenge for our staff in schools currently. 
Many of you will be working very hard to protect and nurture your communities but 
you will not necessarily be recognised fully for it – but you continue to do it 
anyway. NZCEO appreciates that as servant leaders you are currently in the 
trenches and that your actions of love, compassion, patience and commitment are 
making a difference. Bless you in this work and let us hope that the current 
challenges you are experiencing are over as quickly as possible.

Ngā mihi manahau

Dr Kevin Shore, Chief Executive Officer

New Zealand Catholic Education Office

Catholic Centre, 22-30 Hill St, Wellington 6011

PO Box 12307, Thorndon, Wellington 6144

Ph 04 496 1739

k.shore@nzceo.org.nz

FROM MRS. DOWNEY’S DESK THIS WEEK

Kia Ora Koutou e te Whanau. Talofa, Kumasta 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  

Our families own joy came on Mothers Day weekend with the addition of a new grandchild Eliott Clēment 

Downey.  No greater joy is there than to welcome the miracle of new life.

Mother’s Day gave opportunity to families to acknowledge a Mothers Love for her family. I saw some amazing 

cards going out of school on Friday and have read some super thank yous as well. I often wish you could see 

the love that goes into making such beautiful creations!

Mrs Boroevich shared a whakatauki with us;

“Ko te whaea te takere o te waka - Mothers are the hull of the canoe. They are the heart of the family”

Curriculum Refresh Snippets  - 

These snippets are intended to help our school community understand the background, why and how of 

the Refresh. 

The vision in the document was written by young people for young people. They are gold.

Here are three of the eight statements;

● We are connected to community, curious about learning, and confident in ourselves

● We have a strong sense of belonging.. We understand that success can look different for us all.

● We engage in learning that is meaningful to us and helps us in our lives. We can build and navigate 

knowledge, using our heads and our hearts to make our decisions.

Health and Safety

We had reason to isolate our students for a few hours on Tuesday, as a situation evolved in the main street of 

Te Kuiti. The students were amazing, and processes and procedures were all followed by Teachers and 

Support Staff. Thank you for trusting us and responding so well to our text messages. 

T

This week is Road Safety Week. When I checked at assembly on Monday ‘look left and look right’ many heads 

went in all directions!  It is important to please take the time to guide your children on how to cross a road 

and why it is important.  The BRAKE website has some great family quizzes.

Come on - Be A Road Safety Hero!! Let’s celebrate our own Road Safety heroes - particularly our road patrol 

students or students who walk, cycle or use buses to get to school.

Please continue to pray for those who are sick in our school community. If you have special intentions you 

would like the children to pray for each day as they pray the Rosary - please let us know.  

Ma to Wa - Suzanne Downey - Principal

“TAKE FRESH COURAGE”

Rugby Jerseys, Tech Photos, Council, Elections, Ag Day, Eddie Alcock.

Recorded in the Gospels, Jesus continues to instruct his disciples and 

prepare them for his Ascension into Heaven and the coming of the Holy 

Spirit to help and guide us.

“In a short time you will no longer see me, and then a short time later you 

will see me again”

Seeing and not seeing, sorrow and joy. The challenges  for our lives today.

The important thing for the disciples and now for us is that the bottom line 

is joy! 

http://www.roadsafetyweek.org.nz/about-cat/655-road-safety-week-2019-resources


21st May Ascension of the Lord                                  
Today we celebrate the Solemnity of the Ascension of the 

Lord. After Jesus rose from the dead he remained on earth 

and appeared to many in resurrected form. After forty days 

Jesus ascended into Heaven, leaving the mission of the 

Church under the care of the Apostles and promising to send 

the Holy Spirit as their guide. We are called to be His 

witnesses to the world by spreading the gospel. The Holy 

Spirit gives us everything we need to succeed. Look for 

opportunities this week to share about Jesus with people in 

your spheres of influence and ask the Holy Spirit to guide 

you in those moments.

The trolley for the SVDP Brown Bag appeal needs to 
be filled!! We usually put together over 20 bags for 
the local food bank, other organisations and 
individuals struggling at this time . 

Prayer for a new Bishop
Praise to You, Lord our God, 
our eternal Shepherd and Guide.
In your faithfulness, 
grant to the Diocese of Hamilton 
a Shepherd whose watchful 
care and kindly zeal 
will continue the good work of 
his predecessors.
In your love for us, 
give us as Shepherd one who 
will lead us in being Christ’s 
heart of mercy, 
voice of hope and face of 
compassion for our world today.
Help him to fill our minds and 
hearts 
with the truth of the Gospel, 
the power of the sacraments 
and the desire to build your holy 
church.
We ask this through our Lord 
Jesus Christ 
Your Son, in the unity of the Holy 
Spirit, 
God for ever and ever.   Amen.

PARISH NEWS



The good you do today may be forgotten tomorrow - DO GOOD ANYWAY. This 
statement which is just a small part of a larger piece attributed to Teresa of 
Calcutta struck me as capturing the challenge for our staff in schools currently. 
Many of you will be working very hard to protect and nurture your communities but 
you will not necessarily be recognised fully for it – but you continue to do it 
anyway. NZCEO appreciates that as servant leaders you are currently in the 
trenches and that your actions of love, compassion, patience and commitment are 
making a difference. Bless you in this work and let us hope that the current 
challenges you are experiencing are over as quickly as possible.
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PLEASE TAKE NOTE

BAPTISM:  

There are a number of children in our school who were planning to be 

Baptised when Covid struck. Some of our parents even attended the 

classes, but due to Covid restrictions we couldn’t set a date for the Baptism to take place. This situation needs 

attention. It needs attention next term before the Sacramental Programme of First Holy Communion and 

Confirmation gets underway in Term 3.  If your wish is to have your child Baptised, or you would like to know 

more, please contact  myself via suzanne@stjosephtk.school or Father Rico at the presbytery - phone 07 878 

6417. (Leave a message) 

PHOTOLIFE
Photolife have emailed you your unique key code to access 

the photos they have taken of your student/s. You will be able to 

order the photos online using your Access Key. 

The ordered and printed photos are usually sent to the school. 

Once received the photos will be distributed to your oldest or only student, to take home.  

UNIFORMS
Students are wearing winter uniform now. Winter uniform is the same 
as the summer uniform with a change to grey socks with maroon stripes 
in the fold over, for sale from Elizabeth Michael, and leather shoes 
available from the Warehouse.  
If the rural delivery is too expensive, you are welcome to use the school street address for delivery (26 Seddon 
Street. Te Kuiti). 
Please follow this link School Uniform to order your uniform needs. Thank you 

ATTENDANCE

Regular attendance is defined by the MoE as 90% of higher. We are delighted to 

report that our attendance last week was at 95%!

Thank you very much for this result. We would like to keep our attendance to this 

level as, to use the words from the Ministry -  “every day has a cumulative impact on a child’s learning and 

there is no ‘safe level’ of non-attendance as EVERY DAY MATTERS” .

DROP OFF AND PICK UP

We would like to ask you once again to please not enter the school grounds from the 

church side (Seddon Street) to drop off and pick your student up. We have also noticed 

that parents are parking on the broken yellow lines in front of the school. It is not safe to 

do so, please refrain from parking in that zone. Thank you for your understanding. 

GYMNASTICS

Te Kuiti Gymnastics for Kids will re-commence for 2023 on Tuesday 

16th May, 4.30 – 6p.m. in the new Gallagher Events Centre, entry at the rear of 

the High School.  A charge for hire will be required, anticipate about $2 per child 

per session. The minimum age for gymnasts is 8 years and there will be an 

initial limit of 20 participants. Pre-enrolment  with Mr. Plendy is essential.  

Please call Graeme Plenderleith on 021 140 7169. 

      

YUMMY STICKERS

Please keep on collecting the Yummy stickers as we are able to 

get free sports gear. The stickers and labels need to go to the Yummy

Fruit Company at the end of the term. The amount available to us to use 

to get sports gear depends on the number of stickers and labels we 

collect.The more stickers and labels we have, the more sports gear we 

get to order! Thank you for your sterling effort this year!!!

HEAD LICE
It seems these little critters have made an appearance again. Please check your 
children’s
hair for signs of headlice. The District Nurse has a brand new user friendly product to 
use
to rid the hair of head lice. HealthE Dimethicone 4% Lotion is very
gentle and effective head lice treatment. Unlike other head lice 
treatment, HealthE Dimethicone 4% Lotion is an odourless, 
non-chemical lotion that does not contain pesticides and can be used on all 
hair types and multiple times because lice do not become resistant to this 
type of formulation. Please contact us if you need some of the product. 

DATES TO ADD TO YOUR DIARY!

PLEASE HEAD TO THE SCHOOL CALENDAR ON OUR WEBSITE: https://www.stjosephtk.school.nz/calendar/ 

ATTENDANCE
Thank you very much for contacting the school in the case of your child being absent. 

Please continue to do so if your child is not going to be at school for ANY REASON. 

Please call 878 8190 and choose from the available options - please leave a message, 

speak to someone in the office,  email the office, text on 027 878 8190 or send 

through an absence notice from the website or from the KS app. 

KIWISCHOOL’S APP

We would like to recommend the use of this application as it is a one 

stop shop for all school 

information and about what is happening at school. This app can the 

downloaded via the App 

Store (iPhone) or Google Play Store (Android) by searching for the 

Kiwischools App.  

https://www.stjosephtk.school.nz/school-shop/


SPORTS PAGE
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Team Coach,Referee and 
Manager

Day Time Place

Netball: St Jo’s 
Rangitoto

Mrs Erasmus
Taylor Scott-Campbell

Monday 3:15 - 4:15 St Joseph’s

Hockey 
Intermediate

Mrs Were
Brendan Were
Hilary Walker

Monday 4:30 - 5:30 TKH

Hockey Junior B Rebecca Were
Ranae Duder

Tuesday 3:15 - 4:00 St Joseph’s

Hockey Junior A Alison Ferris Thursday 3:05 - 3:35 St Joseph’s

Football Vikings 
u10

Pip Kirkland Thursday 12:45 - 1:25 St Joseph’s

Football u13’s TBA TBA TBA TBA

WINTER 
SPORTS

Please send 
1 or 2 sports photos’ to 
kirsten@stjosephtk.school.nz

On Thursday we 
played netball and I 
got 2 goals. The  next 
week was wet so we 
didn’t play.
Eva Joseph

On Friday at soccer we 
won 2 and lost 1. I got 
player of the day.
We lost at Rippa on 
Saturday. I got player of 
the day.
Alida Erasmus

On Thursday night STJR team played netball, we played Te Kuiti primary 
Opals. It was a really fun and exciting game, we won 15\5. This was our first 
win for 2023 and it was raining a lot, thankfully it wasn't cancelled. I think all 
the girl’s fingers froze off but it was for a good win. 
Fern Kersel-Stubbs

On Saturday Kura Kotahi 
played Rugby against 
Taumarunui. It was a 
good game. The score 
was 35-80 we won. The 
player of the day was 
Clinton from CP and I 
played so hard, 
Taumarunui game me a 
player of the day, now 
that’s special. And I have 
two player of the day in 
one month.



 READINGS AND GOSPEL FOR 21st MAY  ASCENSION OF THE LORD                   

First Reading                                Acts 1:1-11

In my earlier work, Theophilus, I dealt with everything 

Jesus had done and taught from the beginning until the day 

he gave his instructions to the apostles he had chosen 

through the Holy Spirit, and was taken up to heaven. He 

had shown himself alive to them after his Passion by many 

demonstrations: for forty days he had continued to appear 

to them and tell them about the kingdom of God. When he 

had been at table with them, he had told them not to leave 

Jerusalem, but to wait there for what the Father had 

promised. ‘It is’ he had said ‘what you have heard me 

speak about: John baptised with water but you, not many 

days from now, will be baptised with the Holy Spirit.’

    Now having met together, they asked him, ‘Lord, has the 

time come? Are you going to restore the kingdom to 

Israel?’ He replied, ‘It is not for you to know times or dates 

that the Father has decided by his own authority, but you 

will receive power when the Holy Spirit comes on you, and 

then you will be my witnesses not only in Jerusalem but 

throughout Judaea and Samaria, and indeed to the ends of 

the earth.’

    As he said this he was lifted up while they looked on, and 

a cloud took him from their sight. They were still staring 

into the sky when suddenly two men in white were 

standing near them and they said, ‘Why are you men from 

Galilee standing here looking into the sky? Jesus who has 

been taken up from you into heaven, this same Jesus will 

come back in the same way as you have seen him go 

there.’

The word of the  Lord

 

Psalm 46 (47):2-3,6-9

R: God mounts his throne to shouts of joy: a 

blare of trumpets for the Lord

Second Reading                   Ephesians 1:17-23

May the God of our Lord Jesus Christ, the Father of glory, 

give you a spirit of wisdom and perception of what is 

revealed, to bring you to full knowledge of him. May he 

enlighten the eyes of your mind so that you can see what 

hope his call holds for you, what rich glories he has 

promised the saints will inherit and how infinitely great is 

the power that he has exercised for us believers. This you 

can tell from the strength of his power at work in Christ, 

when he used it to raise him from the dead and to make 

him sit at his right hand, in heaven, far above every 

Sovereignty, Authority, Power, or Domination, or any other 

name that can be named not only in this age but also in 

the age to come. He has put all things under his feet and 

made him, as the ruler of everything, the head of the 

Church; which is his body, the fullness of him who fills the 

whole creation.

The word of the  Lord

Gospel                                 Matthew 28:16-20 

The eleven disciples set out for Galilee, to the mountain 

where Jesus had arranged to meet them. When they saw 

him they fell down before him, though some hesitated. 

Jesus came up and spoke to them. He said, ‘All authority in 

heaven and on earth has been given to me. Go, therefore, 

make disciples of all the nations; baptise them in the name 

of the Father and of the Son and of the Holy Spirit, and 

teach them to observe all the commands I gave you. And 

know that I am with you always; yes, to the end of time.’

The Gospel of the  Lord

‘I am with you always’

PDF link

Readings for next week: Pentecost 
  First reading Acts 2:1-11   Psalm 103 (104):1,24,29-31,34

 Second Reading   1 Corinthians 12: 3-7,12-13 Gospel  John 20:19-23

 

 

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1f9aNkc2yiQBIVM97A7c9tUl6EA9vztX-1ufgqV5uHp4/edit#slide=id.ge1213a0bbf_0_114

